## WG&E Meeting on Installations with the Heath MLB December 7, 2021 at 1:30

Present: WG&E: Brian Sullivan, and Chris LaVertu

MLB: Art Schwenger, Anne Emmet, David Gordon, Bill Fontes, and Ned Wolf

with Jan Carr and MLP Manager Sheila Litchfield

Bill asked about the temporary overhead that may be installed at 2 Navaho if they cannot do the underground. If that line gets damaged, who's responsible? Chris said that he can warranty it through the winter.

Art asked Chris to confirm that he had said that just the underground would be charged. Chris said 'yes'. In the spring when the underground has been done, they will remove the overhead.

David said that we have been informed of 2 MSTs that were damaged by as power line. They were replaced but were still partially functional. They were stored, and once they've been more thoroughly inspected we will be reimbursed. These MSTs must have been in FSA 1, 2, or 3 because if they had been in FSA 4 they would have been covered by builder's risk insurance. We should alert Jim Drawe of this event.

Sheila asked Betsy whether she would be invoicing customers for the excess over the \$250. subsidy. She said that she can do that. Sheila will send her the list of their names and addresses.

Members told Brian and Chris of positive stories we have heard from customers of Whip City's service. In some cases customers who were initially dissatisfied are now pleased. Chris said he was gratified to hear the stories.

Chris said he would follow up with 12 Schoolhouse Road and ask the technician why the installation has to be underground.

The meeting adjourned at 2:00.

Respectfully submitted,

**Ned Wolf**